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Ap~a~o~ed October 12, 1976

~

RESOLVED, that the Rhode Island Public Transit

Authority is requested to cause the installation of a Bus Patron

Shelter at Dexter Manor, 100 Broad S~reet, Providence, Rhode

Island..
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t October 13, 1976 • _

Rhode Tsland Public Transit Authority
265 Melrose Street
Providence, RI 02907

Gentlemen:

I submit herewith, certified copies of Resolutions
of the City Council, Numbers 535 and 536, severally approved
October 12, 1976.

Resolution No. 535 requests the installation of a Hus
Patron Shelter at Dexter Manor and Resolut3on No. 536 requests
extension of Transit Service for visitors to the Veterans'

L Memorial Hospital at Davis Park to the Hospital Main Entrance.

,. The same are submitted for consideration by the Authority.

Very truly yours,

Vincent Vespia
City Clerk of Providence

W:h99
Enc.
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~ovember 3, 1976

Mr. Robert J. Rahill, Director
bepartment of ~ransportatidn
State Uffice Huilding
Providence, t~i 029!?3

~ear Director:

I submit the accampanying being a certified capy
nf Resalutian of the City Cauncil, No. 535, app~oved ~ct-
ober 12, 1976, r~questing a bu~ patron ~helter at Dexter
Manar, 1Q~ Hroad 5treet, Providence.

~ 2he s~me~having been co-sponsored by Councilwoman
Carolyr~ F. 8~assil and Councilman Edward W. ~tavier.

.

't~V : h99
Enc.

Very tru3y yours,

Vir~cent V~:sp~.a
City Clerk of P~c~vidence

.
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~ATE OF RHODE ISLAND AND PROVIDENCE PLANTATIONS

Department of Transportation
PLANNING DIVISION
State Office Building
Providence, R. I. 02903

November 18, 1976

Mr. Vincent Vespia
City Clerk of Providence
Providence City Hall
Providence, RI 02903

Dear Mr. Vespia:

Subject: Inquiry of November 3, 1976
re: Resolution of the City Council, No. 535

'The resolution requesting a bus shelter at Dexter Manor,

100 Broad Street, has been forwarded to the Rhode Island

Public Transit Authority. Responsibility for the loca-

tion of new shelters, as well as their maintenance, has

been assumed by the Transit Authority since July of this

year.

5incerely,

4 ~ ~~~-~~.
Marc F. Samet

for
Joseph F. Arruda
Assistant Chief
Planning Division
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